

## The Captain's Log

P. O. Box 97

Long Beach, MS. 39560

Member Gulf Yachting Association
868-8229

COMMODORE.....JOHN BURKE
VICE COMMODORE.....DON EVANS
REAR COMMODORE.....IDA EASTHAM
FLEET CAPTAIN....CRAIG NICHOLLS

#### Board of Governors

Editor.....Joe Pleming

November 1993

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
1-8 PM	1	2	3 7:00 PM GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING Red Beans & Rice	Coast Cat Association Drinks 2 for 1 4 - 7 PM	5 Prime Rib	6 Burgers
7 Burgers	8	8	10 Board of Governors 7:00 PM Burgers	Veterans Day Drinks 2 for 1 4 - 7 PM Game Night	12 Seafood	13 Burgers
14 Burgers	16	16 Ladies Auxiliary	17 Burgers	Drinks 2 for 1 4 - 7 PM Boy Scouts	19 Stonics	20 Burgers
21 Burgers	22	23	24 Burgers	26 Thanksgiving Drinks 2 for 1 4 - 7 PM	26 Hamburgers Hot Dogs Newsletter Article Deadline	27 Burgers
28 Burgers	29	30	4-10 PM	4-10 PM	4-MIDNIGHT	1-10 PM

The Captain's Log



NOVEMBER 1993

BULK RATE
U. S. POSTAGE
PAID

LONG BEACH, MS PERMIT #17

VOL. XII, NO. 11

## FROM THE BRIDGE

Don't forget that the ANNUAL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING and ELECTION OF OFFICERS will be held at 7:00 PM on Wednesday, November 3, 1993. The nominating committee has picked a good slate of Flag Officers and Board Members for 1994. Remember that this is one of the most important times that you have to influence the future of our Yacht Club, so please be present at the meeting.

Committee members, please be sure to bring a report of your committee activities and accomplishments for the year to give to the general membership. Also, bring a copy for Doris to include in the minutes.

The Relocation Committee has scheduled a meeting with Gerald Blessey on October 25th. We will have a report from Tom Barrett concerning the proposed option agreement with MCPL. See you at the meeting

JOHN BURKE Commodore

# GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

WEDNESDAY
3 NOVEMBER 1993
7:00 PM

Come Early and Enjoy Red Beans & Rice

### I ADIES AUXILIARY

Chappy's was the scene and "Pumpkins" were the theme on October 19th at the monthly meeting of the auxiliary. Nancy Freeman told us all about cooking and carving the pumpkins. Ethel Lawshe, Nancy Marx, and Louise Rector, our hostesses, had decked the tables with ghosts and pumpkins and selected delightful door prizes. Lucky Lady was Barbara Kimball. Door prizes were won by Merle Hammack, Glee Simmons, June Odom, Nancy Marx, Pat Aborn, Catherine Woodward, Jean Ann Swenson, Kathy Rector, and Lynn Boice. Our wonderful Minnie Worth was with us, and it was a pleasure to see her. Minnie, we miss

A short business meeting was held. The nominating committee presented a slate of officers for 1994. Here they are:

> President......Pat Aborn Vice President.....Julie Noble Secretary......Barbara Kimball Treasurer.....Barbara McKay

> > COMMITTEE

Merle Hammack, Chairman Gloria Webb Pum Welch

At the November meeting, nominations will be accepted from the floor. Pat Aborn presented a report on our outing and the decision was a local tour with "Coastin". Details later.

MERLE HAMMACK

# ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE

Since the deadline for newsletter articles is the 25th of each month, and the Halloween Costume Party will be held on October 30th, the dance will be history by the time you read this. We can only say that we are sure it will turn out to be a great affair. Shelda and I would like to thank Suzette, Iris, and John Montgomery for their sponsorship of this event, and we hope they will continue to chair this party each year.

Since there are always a lot of private family activities during the holiday season, the Club does not have much going on in the way of entertainment in November and December, except for the New Years Eve Dance on December 31st. This is always a great bash, with plenty of party favors, champagne to toast the new year, and a great breakfast afterward. More on the New Years Party in the December issue.

The Commodores Ball will be held on January 29, 1994. Music will again be furnished by Leon Kelnor and his band. This is the same Leon Kelnor who played in the Blue Room at the Roosevelt Hotel in New Orleans for many years. Don't miss this first class dance.

> DON EVANS SHELDA JONES

Jean Ann Swenson says Kudos and Thanks to all who participated in the Huck Finn Party. Anyone who would like to come to the follow-up session is invited to call Jean Ann at 864-7686.

## HOUSE COMMITTEE

Anyone desiring a deep-fried turkey should contact me at the Club (868-8229) or at home (864-6429). I will be frying turkeys on Thanksgiving morning starting at 7:00 AM. Bring your own bird. 10-12 pound turkeys are best for frying and the price is .75 per pound frying charge.

Christmas Party dates are still open. Friday nights are available. There will be no Friday buffets during December so we can accommodate the

Christmas Party season.

Anyone desiring to work on the House Committee for 1994, please contact me at the Club. The Club will be open Thanksgiving evening 4PM 'til.

HOWARD MAYS

#### FROM THE TREASURER

EFFECTIVE 15 OCTOBER 1993.

As a result of several members maintaining fairly high overdue balances,

the Board of Governors has established the following policy:

MEMBERS WHO ARE OVERDUE BY \$300 OR MORE WILL NOT BE ALLOWED TO CHARGE AT THE LBYC. IF STILL OVERDUE BY \$300 OR MORE THE NEXT MONTH, ALL GYA CLUBS WILL BE NOTIFIED THAT THE MEMBER IS NO LONGER IN GOOD STANDING AND CHARGES FOR THEM WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.

MEMBERS IN THIS CATEGORY CAN PAY THEIR CHARGES AND WILL AGAIN BE ALLOWED TO CHARGE AT THE CLUB.

THE NAMES OF MEMBERS WHO HAVE OVER \$300 OVERDUE CHARGES FOR THE THIRD STRAIGHT MONTH WILL BE SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS FOR TERMINATION PROCEDURES. ANY AND ALL AMOUNTS OWED, INCLUDING DUES TO THAT POINT, WILL BE IMMEDIATELY DUE AND PAYABLE.

This policy is effective 15 October 1993 and does not rescind or modify other policies currently in effect. Members whose names are submitted for termination procedures may appeal to the Board of Governors as to why their membership should not be terminated.

GARY F. FORREST

#### MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

The membership drive that we had in July of this year was so successful that a lot of people are asking that we have another. I will suggest to the membership committee that we take this idea under advisement and investigate the possibility of having another membership party in early 1994.

The person named below has applied for membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club on October 15, 1993. Their application will be presented to the Board for approval on December 8, 1993.

James & Donna Parks 916 East Beach Blvd. Gulfport, MS 39501

DON EVANS